
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

OF THE STEERING GROUP OF BRIXHAM COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP

held on 3rd April 2012, 7.00pm at The Edge, Bolton Street

PRESENT:
Dave Hodgetts (DH) (in the chair)

Olive Farnham (Secretary)



Megan Hart (MH) (Treasurer)



Ki Barnes (KB)

IN ATTENDANCE: Cllr C Lomas (CL) & David Giles (DG).

	
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies:  Angela Neil, Cllr L Armstrong.
	

	2.
	Minutes:

The Minutes of the Steering Group Meeting held on 24.01.12 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
	

	3.


	Matters Arising:

12020. Ark Royal project- No progress.
12021. Street events – No action as yet.
12022. Web site DG to contact GD in next few days. It was suggested that YES be approached to see if there was someone there who would like to run the CP website. DH to contact Angela Neil, there would be some remuneration. 
	DH

DH



	4.


	Actions from the last Community Partnership meeting:

None.

Actions required prior to AGM on 17th April:

Rugby club to provide food at £2.50 per head, wine to be arranged. DH undertook to do this.

Invitations to be sent to groups who had received funding from the CP to be sent out.

Chairman of Brixham Town Council to be invited as president of the CP
Projector required DH to ask Rugby Club if they have one and if not ask Ross Lomas.

Agenda to be produced
KB tendered her apologies for the meeting due to a Neighbourhood Forum meeting on the same evening. T Hallett would take the minutes of the AGM.

Report from Community Partnership Management Group

DH reported that there had been an update on the Neighbourhood plans. Community First funding was to be aimed at deprived wards for community based assets that could be grown, such as a mother and toddler group.

Sue Cheriton of Torbay Council had given a presentation on the Olympic torch route and the nearest point to Brixham to see the torch is Colleton St Mary. Events placed around the torch carrying were to be based on the Abbey green in Torquay.

The 1948 torch being transported to Weymouth by sea would be calling in to Brixham but a date had not yet been confirmed.

Jubilee events were discussed and Brixham CP is organising the lighting of the Beacon on Berry Head. Torbay Council had been very helpful and had produced the risk assessment for the beacon as well as facilitating road closures. The Berry Head café would be putting on refreshments and there would be music.

The Tor 2 Development board had met for the first time, CP have a seat for the chairman and DH reported that it had reviewed its membership and status. Emphasis was to be placed on future growth and improvement of income levels.
Collecting buckets with the sealed lids were discussed and it was found that the community did not have its own supply. It was proposed that 50 buckets with lids should be purchased through the Town Council, to remain in Town Council ownership but to be lent to community groups for their events. The CP would fund half of the cost. KB requested to undertake the purchase in time for the Pirate Festival. Seals would also be required.
Discussion was also held regarding a central organising group for Brixham event. It was felt this should be led by BTC and it was suggested this be put to the next Community Services Committee meeting.
	DH

OF

KB

DH

OF & DH

DH

KB

KB

	5.
	Treasurer’s report:

Funding matters: The Treasurer reported current balance at £173.08.  There are payments held in reserve for the Brixham Gig club and Transition Brixham. 

The balance of CP admin funding to be requested and be put to the Neighbourhood plan.
CP funding was to be the same with Brixham receiving £3,000 and admin £5,000. Any non spent admin at the end of the year to be drawn for the Neighbourhood Forum. The CVA position for Robin Causley is to be funded for 6 months so that grant finding is facilitated in the Bay. Robin will also hand hold community groups through the applications.
Funding Requests: DH put forward a request received from the Pirates for their Pirate weekend. It was agreed to award the project £300 to enable the purchase of named road closed signs.

It was also agreed that the £250 annual corporate membership fee of YES, as agreed in the minutes of the meeting 10.02.2008, should also be paid.

DG proposed that CP members should be asked to voluntarily donate an amount each quarter, with a fixed upper limit, for start up funds. It was agreed that this should go on the AGM agenda. And an appeal be put in the Brixham Signal, a title of Community Cohesion Fund was put forward. The fund to be managed by the CP.

	KB

      DH & OF

KB

	6.


	Police report:  None.
	

	7.
	Web page update:

None.
	

	11.
	12020. Any Other Business:

Brix award certificate for supporting YES was shown, to be kept in the Town Council office. Nominations for woman of the year had been made – Christine Guy and Angela Neil. Olive Farnham had been nominated for an award for outstanding civic work.

	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting.

Tuesday 17.07.2012 at 7.00pm, The Edge.
	


          There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm.

…………………………


………………………………

                   Chairman





              Date



